
Thank you
There are not enough adequate words to describe

the outpouring of love and support we have received

at the sudden and tragic passing of our beloved 20 year old son,

grandson, nephew, cousin, and friend, Austin Brooks Ekern.

So many have surrounded us with prayers, phone calls, cards, flowers,

memorial gifts, food, and visits to help us ease the burden of our loss.

Truly God is with us and we have felt his presence through all of you.

We are confident that the love of God, family and friends will

strengthen us for the days ahead.

Your thoughtfulness will never be forgotten.

From the family of Brent, Eldoris and Brian Ekern


